
Friday 22nd December 2023 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
What a fantastic festive week we have had here at Dean Field. Here are some of the 
highlights!  
 
Family Learning Events  
It was so lovely to see parents in school this week creating Christmas decorations with 
the staff from Family Learning and their children.  We hope those who attended         
enjoyed their time!  
 
Singing Around the Christmas Tree  
 

Thank you to all who joined us and to those who couldn’t make it we hope you          
enjoyed the videos on Seesaw! I’m sure you’ll agree Miss Brambani did a great job of 
leading both events this year.  
 
Santa’s Visit  
 

A tradition at Dean Field, Santa visited each class this week to give them a very     
special present on behalf of the school. The gift of reading is something we try and  
instill in all our children and we hope you and they enjoy the book they were given this 
year.  
 
Behaviour Treat  
 

96% of all children in the school took part in their behaviour treat this week. EYFS had 
a special visit from Party Mania Discos and the rest of the school watched  the        
Cinderella pantomime on Wednesday. We are so proud of you all!  
 

Goodbye Fred 

Fred the elf bid us a fond farewell today and promised he would tell Santa just how 
well behaved all the boys and girls at Dean Field are. He has finally made it into      
Santa’s good books!  
 

Staff Christmas Video  

If you haven’t seen this already on Seesaw—check it out. We hope you enjoy it. We 
certainly enjoyed making it. 

A special thank you to all the staff for making these last couple of weeks so special for 
our children and for their hard work and dedication over the whole term. I know you will 
agree with me when I say, they really do go that extra mile.  
 
Thank you once again for your support, we really do value our parents and carers here 
at Dean Field.  
 
On behalf of all the staff I would like to wish our families a wonderful Christmas and we 
look forward to seeing you in the New Year!   
 
Mrs F. Pether  



SAFEGUARDING 

 
80% of parents are concerned about affording Christmas gift yet a third of     

children aged 10-14 want a smartphone this Christmas 

• Despite over half of parents cutting back on spending, 31% of those with children 
aged 10-14 will be gifting their children smartphones. 

• Nearly half (4-in-10) of smartphones gifted to children this festive season will be 
either lost or broken by Easter. 

• Vodafone research uncovers that more than half (57%) know exactly which      
device they want and 24% would be happy to have a refurbished one to get their 
desired make and model. 

• For the 55% of parents concerned about online safety, Vodafone and the NSPCC 
have an online platform of resources to provide top tips for buying children their 
first phone. 

 
The most common fate of the much-prized gift is a cracked screen (48%), while 38% 
will get a broken casing, 22% a lost charger cable and 13% suffer water damage. One-
in-10 kids will lose their smartphone, one-in-20 will drop it down the toilet, and another 
one-in-20 will sit on it and break it. Thankfully, just 3% of phones will be stolen. 

Vodafone has partnered with the NSPCC as part of its everyone.Connected campaign 
to launch a growing online platform of resources to help keep children safe online and 
provide top tips for buying children their first phone. Everyone.Connected is committed 
to tackling digital exclusion by helping four million people and businesses cross the 
digital divide by 2025.  

1. Set it up as a ‘child’s phone.’ Speak to your mobile provider about restricting 
access to certain content and to avoid overspending on the bill. 

2. Turn on apps’ safety settings. Turn on content filters, chat filters and privacy 
settings, as well as restrict in-app purchases, on all applications. 

3. Restrict WiFi. Contact your internet service provider for help in setting up   
content controls for devices connected to your home’s WiFi. 

4. Talk to your child. You know when your child is old enough to talk about     
certain topics without becoming upset or frightened. When talking about risks, 
be honest but try not to catastrophise. 

5. Check location settings. Review location settings on their favourite apps and 
games, then remind your kids that they shouldn’t share their location online. 

6. Know about app safety settings. For example, TikTok has a Family           
Pairing feature that links a parent’s account with their child’s. Snapchat offers 
built-in parental control features, while Instagram has its Parental Guide for 
Teens with helpful tips. 

7. Don’t forget about online gaming safety. Check each game’s age rating to 
make sure it is appropriate and adjust the settings to make sure chat and 
voice features are turned off. You can set limits on screen time too. 

8. Report harmful online content. If you are concerned about something your 
child has seen online, you can visit the NSPCC page about reporting online 
safety concerns or call the NSPCC helpline. 

9. Know where to go for help and advice. Vodafone’s online resources are a 
great place to start, helping you decide which phone is best for your child. You 
can learn more about safety settings in apps, in games and on devices       
using Digital Parenting Pro. 

https://www.vodafone.co.uk/help-and-information/childs-phone
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/newscentre/features/everything-you-need-to-know-about-charging-your-gadgets/
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/newscentre/features/dont-splash-your-cash-the-truth-about-waterproof-smartphones/
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/newscentre/features/lost-or-stolen-phone/
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/mobile/everyone-connected
https://www.tiktok.com/safety/en/guardians-guide/
https://www.tiktok.com/safety/en/guardians-guide/
https://about.instagram.com/community/parents
https://about.instagram.com/community/parents
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-reporting/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-reporting/
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/help-and-information/childs-phone
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/newscentre/smart-living/digital-parenting/digital-parenting-pro/#link-section-main-text


 



Reception Police Visit 
 

Reception had 2 very special visitors this. PCOS Nicola and Police Officer Gemma 
from West Yorkshire Police. They talked to us about their role in the community and 
showed us some of their equipment before taking us for a sit in their van! 

Topic Board Winner 
 

All of the boards look fantastic -Well done to everyone! But a huge congratulations to 
Year 1 who have won the topic board competition this half term! Lily and Copper from 
year 6 judged using the non-negotiables! It really did come down to the nitty gritty!   



Xmas4schools Order 
 

Thank you to all of our students for creating amazing Christmas card designs and 
thanks to the parent/carers that ordered a Christmas card or item with the 
Xmas4schools project. We have raised a massive £70 for our school. 

 EYFS Donations 
 
Over the next half term, EYFS staff will be working really hard enhancing the outdoor 
provision to make it even more exciting and engaging for our children.  
 
Any donations of toys that can be used outdoors would be greatly appreciated. If      
anyone is getting rid of any large plastic boxes with lids on we would also be grateful of 
these to sort the toys in and to keep them clean and safe.  
 
Ideas of things that we are looking for: plastic animal figures, dolls/prams, plastic dolls 
house, plastic car garage, any construction toys. If you have any items to donate 
please give them to a member of staff at the door. 
 
If anyone has any aged 3-5year old outdoor playsuits 
please donate to school; rainproof or quilted variety are 
fine. 
 
Many thanks the EYFS team. 



Elf Learning Challenges 
 

Over the past couple of weeks the Elf has been completing lots of learning challenges 
in school, including ‘I’m an elf get me out of here’, timetables challenge, crack the 
code, locating countries on the world map and many more. The children have done 
some excellent work helping the Elf fill his behaviour chart! 



Christmas Pantomime  
 

We had a special treat this week from Chaplin’s Panto; the students had a great time! 

Reindeer Run 
 

Thank you to everyone that raised money this year for the Reindeer Run; we raised a 
massive £616 for Overgate Hospice.  



 

Forms 
 
Going forward we will be using the Forms system on Teachers2Parents for our letters 
and events. If you are unsure how to access the system or consent to any trips, etc. 
then please come to the school office; we will be happy to show you.  



 

 



 
 



SCHOOL LOTTERY 
 
Don’t forget to join our school lottery and be in with a chance of wining cash prizes up 
to £25,000, plus great bundles like the one shown here. 

The school lottery helps support our school so we can buy extra resources and do   
extra curricular activities. 

 
 

 
 



DIARY DATES 

 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 8th January School Reopens 

W/C Monday 8th January Midweek Clubs Start 

Wednesday 10th January Reception Matt’s Gym Trip 

Friday 12th January  Friday Clubs Start 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the    
children in school with nut allergies. 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 94.8% 

China 95.3% 

Australia 96% 

Poland 90% 

Kenya 92.3% 

Brazil 94.8% 

Ireland 96.4% 

Total 94.2% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Ireland class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to  
Australia class for coming second. I am seriously          
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not       
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Many thanks,  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TT Rockstars Weekly Winners 
 

Year 2 – Lilly-Jo F 
 
Year 3 - Mia E  
 
Year 4 – Isaac P 
 
Year 5 – Asmaria B 
 
Year 6 – Amelia B 
 


